


Minutes of Allotment Committee Meeting held in The United Reformed Church Rusthall on 30th September 2014 at 7:30pm
MEMBERS PRESENT: Cllr Benoy (Chairman) Cllr Mrs Codd and Cllr Edwards
OFFICER PRESENT: Mrs S Denne – Clerk
MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC PRESENT: Yes
1.    Apologies for Absence – Cllr Lawrence 
2.    Declarations of Interest - Cllr Benoy and the Clerk have allotment plots.
3.    Minutes of the Allotment Meeting held on the 17th June 2014 were agreed.
4.    To vote allotment holders on to the Committee – It was resolved that Mr Fred Longhurst be voted on to the Allotment Committee.

5.   To discuss recent thefts and damage -  PCSO Joe Pearson spoke to the members and the plot holders, present, about what could be done to help prevent theft from the allotments. The allotment committee have already been supplied with ‘smart water’. Cllr Benoy suggested that he and the clerk would put the water on all shed padlocks. Some plot holders were not happy with this, as they were concerned that they would get marked also. Clerk to investigate. Joe offered shed alarms to anyone who would like one for their allotment.  He will give some to the clerk, who will hand them out. A temporary CCTV camera may also be installed for the Southwood Road allotments.
6.    Chairman’s Report – Cllr Benoy informed the members that the signs had now gone up on all the gates. The five bar gate at Southwood Road would be fixed, shortly and the notice board will be relocated.  Noticeboards for Wickham Gardens and the Extension were to be made by a Rusthall resident for £20 each. The summer BBQ had been a success and hopefully would become an annual event. Cllr Benoy informed the Committee that a Special Needs school had approached the clerk, requesting to hire, a 5 rod plot despite them being out of the parish. The Committee resolved to accept this. It was also resolved to offer a plot holder the use of his plot for free. He has worked a plot in Rusthall since 1956. Three plot holders, John Tapp, Fred Longhurst and Alan Farmer all received medals, for their allotments, in the ‘In Bloom’ competition. 
7.    Covering of vacant plots -  i. It was agreed that the clerk could consider purchasing covering, up to £200. Clerk to investigate.
8.    To register where the unproductive land is on all sites and how to maintain it –
i. To keep chickens, should there be a rent? It was resolved that any unproductive land could be used for chickens. There would be no rent for this, as long as land kept in a tidy condition.
ii. Other uses – Allotment holders asked if they had any ideas what to do with the unproductive land, to inform the clerk.  Some ideas were: Grow fruit trees and use as rubbish area. 

9.    To discuss date for December meeting – December meeting to be held on the 16th at 8 pm.
10.    To discuss dates for site inspections with one Cllr and Clerk – Cllrs Benoy, Edwards   and the Clerk to arrange dates.
11.    Clerk’s Report - The clerk informed the meeting that the invoices were now ready to be sent out. She also informed the members that there were now no plots available on the Southwood Road site, 1 on the extension and 5 on the Wickham Gardens site. The water would be turned off in October, once there had been some rain. Accounts as follows:

	ALLOTMENT ACCOUNTS 1ST APRIL 2104 TO 30TH SEPTEMBER 2014

	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	Spent
	Budget
	Receipts
	 

	RENT
	 
	 
	110
	 

	WATER
	256
	1000
	 
	 

	GRASS CUTTING, SKIPS
	948
	1500
	 
	 

	[bookmark: _GoBack]STATIONERY
	105
	200
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	TOTAL
	1309
	2700
	110
	 


		
12.   Open session for questions from the public – 
 a)   A member of the public informed the committee that the first gate at Southwood   Road allotments required attention. To be investigated. 
b)  The pampass grass by the second gate requires trimming.
c)   The footpath between plots 40 and 41 was not being cut. Clerk to investigate.

The Meeting closed at 2105 hrs
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